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I am writing to express my opposition to HB 3074, which requires the Department of 

State Police to study the efficiency of firearm transfer criminal background checks. 

While I appreciate the importance of ensuring that our background check system is 

effective, I believe that this study is unnecessary and may lead to unintended 

consequences that could negatively impact lawful gun owners. 

 

First and foremost, the current system for firearm background checks is already in 

place and functioning. Most checks are processed quickly, often within minutes, and 

there is no substantial evidence to suggest that a study would reveal significant 

inefficiencies that warrant further action. The focus should be on improving existing 

processes rather than conducting studies that may lead to delays in lawful firearm 

transfers. 

 

Additionally, the requirement for a study could create unnecessary bureaucracy and 

divert valuable resources away from more pressing public safety initiatives. Instead of 

analyzing the efficiency of background checks, we should concentrate on addressing 

the root causes of violence and implementing effective prevention strategies. This 

focus would be a more productive use of time and resources for our law enforcement 

agencies. 

 

Moreover, any discussion of modifying background check processes resulting from 

this study could lead to proposals for stricter regulations that infringe upon the rights 

of responsible gun owners. Law-abiding citizens should not be subjected to additional 

hurdles when exercising their Second Amendment rights, especially when the 

existing system is already effective for the vast majority of transactions. 

 

In conclusion, I urge you to oppose HB 3074. The current background check system 

is functioning adequately, and further studies may not yield meaningful 

improvements. Instead, let us prioritize initiatives that enhance public safety without 

compromising the rights of law-abiding citizens. 


